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1st February 2019  

 
Welcome back to all those staff and students returning to Finley High School in 
2019 and a special welcome is extended to our new students and their families.  
It was wonderful to see the excitement and eagerness to learn evident in the 
Year Seven students as they arrived for their first day of school.  We also 
welcome a number of new staff members at Finley High School.  

Alex Hay – PDHPE 
Wendy McQuarrie – Science (starting week 3) 
Tanea Bower – Mathematics 
Alana Gear – TAS (starting week 3) 
Lesley Sheldon - English/HSIE 
Hilary Knight – SLSO 
Grant Smith - SLSO 

A warm welcome to each of them, I am sure they will soon learn what a 
wonderful school and community they have been lucky enough to come to.  

Above: (back L-R) Alex Hay, Grant Smith (front L-R) Lesley Sheldon and Tanea 
Bower.  Absent: Wendy McQuarrie, Alana Gear and Hilary Knight. 

Finley High School  
Newsletter  

 
Principal:   Mr J Ward                                                                             Deputy Principal:   Mrs P Jackson 

KEY DATES 
 
February  
 

4-5 University of Wollongong 
Discovery Day – Year 12 
 

4-6 Year Seven Camp 
Howmans Gap 

 
11 Teen Mental Health Talks 

Year Eight 
 

11-12 Best Start 
 

13 Breakfast Club 
  

 Homework centre at 
Finley High School Library, 
3:30pm to 4:30pm 

 

 P&C Meeting 7pm in the    
Staff Common Room. 

 
14 Twilight Swimming 

Carnival 
  
15 Day of in lieu of Swimming 

Carnival 
 
20 Breakfast Club 
 

 Year Six Orientation Day 
 

 Homework centre at 
Finley High School Library, 
3:30pm to 4:30pm 

 

 Year Seven BBQ 5:30pm to 
8pm in the BBQ area near 
the school canteen 

 

25 Teen Mental Health Talks 
Year Eight 

 

27 Homework centre at 
Finley High School Library, 
3:30pm to 4:30pm 

 
 
 

 
    

   
    
 

Principal’s Report 
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Congratulations Larshya 

Late last year Larshya (Year 7 2018) entered a short story competition through Education Perfect.  The competition 
finalists were judged by guest judge and author David Leys.  Larshya's story was picked as the first place winner!! Her 
prize consisted of a signed copy of his book, a laminated certificate and a Q&A session with David about how she can 
publish her work and become a future author.  Congratulations Larshya on this fantastic achievement. 
 
Staff Development Day 

The year started positively for staff at our School Development Day.  The professional learning focused on quality 
teaching with the desired effect being to improve the learning outcomes of all our students.  

School Upgrades 

During the holidays a number of projects were completed or improved considerably.  These improvements have 
considerably enhanced the school and are reflected in the quote by Earl Nightingale ‘Our environment, the world in 
which we live and work is a mirror of our attitudes and expectations.’  

• Upgrades to the boys toilets 
• Installation of new blinds to some classrooms 
• Air-conditioning units to some staff rooms 
• External painting 
• Panel repairs in the school hall 

 
Uniform 

We encourage students to wear our uniform with pride.  The uniform is supported by the P&C and is important in two 
ways.  Firstly, from a Work Health and Safety (WH&S) point of view it makes it easy to see who belongs on site and more 
importantly our community can easily recognise our students and their success.  An important part of uniform are the 
shoes.  Under WH&S Regulations, students cannot wear inappropriate footwear to some practical subjects.  For this 
reason the uniform requires enclosed, black leather shoes.  Students not wearing these will not be able to enter 
workshops, kitchens or science labs when practical lessons are occurring.  If you need assistance please contact the 
school.  

Attendance  

New rules state that if a student has not supplied a legitimate reason for an absence after seven days, then they will 
automatically be marked as an unexplained absence.  This cannot be adjusted.  We encourage students who are away to 
bring their note in the next day.  Your support with this is appreciated. 

Contacting the school 

If there is an issue about a particular subject you may wish to address, you may call the school and ask for the Head 
Teacher of the faculty.  The following are the Head Teachers at Finley High School:  

English   Mrs McNaught  
Mathematics  Mr Campbell 
HSIE   Mr Whitty 
Science   Mr O’Leary 
CAPA/TAS  Mrs O’Leary  
Special Education Mrs Noble 
PDHPE   Mr Tooke 
Welfare   Mr McCarney 
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The Head Teacher Welfare is a new position in 2019 and Mr McCarney will be assisting year advisors and overseeing 
wellbeing programs at Finley High School. 

Year Advisers may assist with any issues which may be impacting on students’ wellbeing, please contact the following 
staff for advice or assistance. 

Year Seven  Ms Archinal 
Year Eight  Mr Bird 
Year Nine  Mrs Sexton 
Year Ten   Miss Infanti 
Year Eleven  Mr McCarney 
Year Twelve  Miss M Philpot  

If you require further assistance please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Jackson, Deputy Principal, or Mr Ward the 
Principal.  If you require a meeting please book a time with the office staff.  Feel free to bring a support person or to 
request a support person.  Please let us know so we can assist you. 

Jeff Ward 
Principal 

Twilight Swimming Carnival 

Finley High School holds a twilight swimming carnival to beat the heat. 

This years carnival will be held on the evening of Thursday 14th February at the Finley Swimming Pool. 

Students will come to school and have classes as normal for Periods 1 - 4.  They will have a short lunch and walk to the 
pool at the start of the second half of lunch (approximately 2 pm) where the 50m events will commence.  The carnival 
will then continue into the evening, finishing between 7 – 7:30pm.   

Buses will NOT be collecting students from the school or the pool at 3:15pm.  One bus per town will leave the pool at 
7:30pm to drop the students at the centre of Berrigan, Jerilderie and Tocumwal.  If this does not suit you will need to 
make alternative arrangements. 

Each student needs to bring $3 for pool entry or their Berrigan Shire season pass (to be shown on the day).  Students are 
encouraged to wear their house colours for the entire day; however, clothing needs to be appropriate for school and 
suitable for any practical lessons, this includes fully enclosed footwear.  It is advisable that they also bring a hat, 
sunscreen and water bottles.  Parents are welcome to come to the carnival and enjoy the activities.  There will be a BBQ 
and kiosk selling food and drinks. 

On Friday 15th the school will not be operating for normal lessons; therefore, students are not required to attend.   

Should you have any questions about the carnival, please do not hesitate to call the school. 

 

Homework Centre 

The Homework Centre is run each Wednesday in the school library from 3:30pm until 4:30pm.  It is a quiet space that is 
staffed by a range of teachers who are there to assist students to complete homework, assessments or additional study. 
Finley High School supplies afternoon tea each week.  We look forward to seeing many new faces at The Homework 
Centre this year!   
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Year Seven Awareness Talks 

Today Ms Wheeler and I facilitated the Disability and Differences Talk to all Year Seven students.  The aim of the session 
is to make students aware of the differences we all have in our learning and social behaviours.  The discussion included 
medical conditions such as diabetes, anaphylaxis and epilepsy alongside acknowledging how we all learn differently.  It 
encouraged students to look after each other and 
speak to staff when things don’t seem ok.                                                                                          

We also spoke about our PBL values of being 
Respectful, Responsible Learners in the classroom 
to ensure students all have the same opportunities 
to learn.  The program has been running for a 
number of years and is well received by new staff 
and students.  It emphasises the values of Finley 
High School, and where support at school can be 
found.                                                                                                                                                             
A big thank you to Ms Wheeler for all the hard 
work she has done to ensure this program ran 
smoothly. 

Jodi Brown                                                                                                                                                                   
Student Support Officer 

 

Above: Year Seven students listening to Ms Wheeler 
and Mrs Brown. 

Left: PJ Beaver, Riley Sutton and Ariarna Barker 
participating in an activity. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Right: Mrs Brown, Allison Macleod and Ms Wheeler 
displaying how people respond to different touches.   
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Best Start 

Best Start Assessment will be held on the 12th and 13th February 2019 during period 2 (10:06 to 11:06).  It is an online 
computer based test for all the incoming Year Seven students. 

Please contact the school, if you any questions or queries. 

Best Start Assessment Team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:finley-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au


Tel: (03) 5883 1344  fax: (03) 5883 2396  Email: finley-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au  www.finley-h.schools.nsw.edu.au Page 6 

Permission Notes 

For those families using our Skoolbag App please be aware that the App contains some general eforms that can be 
submitted from your phone or device.  Simply go to eforms on the main menu.  Here you will find forms such as 
Absentee forms, Media Release forms, a General Local Excursion Permission note and Change of Details forms.  Change 
of detail form only needs to be completed if any of your details, such as address, email address or contact phone number 
change.   You can complete a single form for multiple children and simply sign off the form on your device.  The form is 
emailed directly to our front office staff for filing at school.  This is a hassle free and quick way of returning notes.  We 
hope you jump on board and enjoy using our new App.  If you are having trouble finding it simply search for Finley High 
School in either your App Store (iphone) or Play Store (Samsung devices).  Thank you to all parents who have already 
signed and returned these forms to the school office.   

If you don’t have access to Skoolbag and have not yet signed and returned your forms, please complete the attached 
forms and return them to the school office as soon as possible.   
 
If we don’t have a signed media release form we are not able to include your child’s name or photo in the newsletter or 
on our school webpage and may have to disguise your child’s face if there is a group photo.  
 

Skoolbag App 

Just a friendly reminder to parents in Years Eight to Twelve to update your skoolbag App groups.  If, for 
example, your child has moved into Year Eight in 2019 be sure to adjust your groupings so you receive 
messages relevant to your students year group.  

For parents with students entering Year Seven in 2019 we hope you download and use our Finley High School 
Skoolbag App.  Some of you may have used this in Primary school.  It is a useful way of keeping up to date with 
events, getting alerts, submitting change of details, media release and absentee forms.  You can also view the 
Finley High School newsletter through the App.   

Finally a reminder to all families, please use the forms on the App to complete the following online forms for 
2019.  These need updating each year. 

- media permission 
- general local excursion consent 

Furthermore, if any personal details have changed for students - please update change of details - but only if 
changes have been made from 2018.  

Year Twelve Careers News 

During the year a career newsletter is emailed out to Year Twelve students covering issues such as 
employment opportunities, scholarships, tertiary application, Year Twelve commitments and much more.  This 
is emailed to students DET accounts.  Any parents or carers of students in Year Twelve who would like to 
receive an emailed copy of the Careers Newsletter please email Deb White on 
deborah.l.white@det.nsw.edu.au to be included in the mailout.  This is a great way to support your Year 
Twelve students as they make the school to work transition.  Reading and discussing the issues and 
opportunities listed can be a great way that parents can help with students planning post school.  
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CANTEEN ROSTER 
Canteen Contact and Number 
Mrs Kaylene Dawe 5883 1105 

….LADIES, please note 10am start…. 

February 
4 M Read  
5 C Alexander 
6 T Bauer 
7 J Turner 
8 T Clarke 
 
11 M Kleinschmidt 
12 T Doohan 
13 K Nicholls 
14 S Barlow 
15  

18 K Lunn 
19 F Aull 
20 K Chesworth 

 

 

 

 

 

   

                                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
                             

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Finley High School  
P&C Meeting 

 

Wednesday 13th February, 2019 
at 7pm in the Staff Common Room  

(admin building) 

The P&C meet the second Wednesday of the 
month.   

Everyone is welcome to attend. 

fhspandcassociation@gmail.com 
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Cobram Amateur Basketball Association  

2019 Autumn Registration 
 

Registrations for the Autumn 2019 season are now open. 
The season is planned to start the week of the Monday 25th 

February. 
 

Registrations are online at the Cobram Basketball Association 
website. Payment of fees will be via credit card at time of 

registration. 
 

Registrations will close on Wednesday 20th February 2019 to allow 
time for teams and draws to be arranged. 

 
If you have any difficulties with registration please contact Ben 

Hamilton via email at cobrambasketball@outlook.com or phone 
0455 137 199 

 
Aussie Hoops 

The Cobram Basketball Association will run an Aussie Hoops 
program for 6-10 year olds to learn the game, coached by senior 

players starting Tuesday 5th March. Refer to the Aussie Hoops tab on 
the website for details and registration. 

AUSSIEHOOPS 
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